2020 北京人大附中新初一分班考

英 语

注

意

事

项

2. 选择题的答案, 请直接在南昊系统上点选。

1. 材料共7页; 答题区域2页; 完成时间60分钟。

3. 非选择题的答案请用黑色钢笔或签字笔填写在答题纸指定区域内相应位置上,请勿使用铅笔、其它颜色的笔和涂改带。不按以上要求作答的答案均无效。

4. 非选择题请拍照分小题切割上传, 上传前最好用"全能扫描王"处理一下。

第一部分 语言运用能力(共50分)

_	一、Phonetics(语音)——选择最恰当的答案(共5小题,每小题2分)				
()1. Which of the following un	derlined parts is different	in pronunciation?		
	A. clock	B. wh <u>o</u> le	C. gr <u>ow</u>	D. b <u>oa</u> t	
()2. Which of the following und	derlined parts is different in	n pronunciation?		
	A. cont <u>i</u> nue	B. k <u>i</u> ck	C. f <u>i</u> nger	D. dec <u>i</u> de	
()3. Which of the following und	derlined parts is different	in pronunciation with other	ers?	
	A. w <u>oo</u> den	B. n <u>oo</u> n	C. s <u>oo</u> n	D. t <u>oo</u> th	
()4. The children are playing $\underline{\mathbf{o}}$	utside. Which is right for	the underlined word?	,co.	
	A. / aut'seid/	B. / aut'said/	C. / ,out'said/	D. / aut'seid/ ners?	
()5.Which of the following un	derlined parts is different	in pronunciation from oth	ners?	
	A. How great the State Rese	ort is!		Na	
	B. The model plane is on th	e shelf.			
	C. Who can tell me how to	run the machine?			
	D. We can take the cable to	the top of the mountain.			
		Je Jon			
\exists	、情景交际选择最恰当的答	案(共5小题,每小题2分)			
()6.—Maybe you can catch the	he last bus.			
	. If not, I'll	have to walk home.			
	A. Good job	B. Just so-so	C. Not at all	D. I hope so	
()7.—You've done such a gro	eat job in the English spe	ech competition, Sarah.		

	A. I agree with you		B. Thank you	
	C. Please don't say so		D. It's hard to say	
()8.—Madam, you are fined f	or over-speeding. Please s	ign here.	con
	-Fines? Over-speeding? _			O VIX
	A. No worries.		B. Never mind.	1. N.9°
	C. Are you serious?		D. Are you right?	N.W.W. Gaol. Z.X. Con
()9.—Do you mind my smokir	ng here?		
	— Miss Zhan	ng has a bad cough these	days.	
	A. Of course not	B. Never mind	C. Yes, please	D. Better not
()10.—I am afraid I have to gi	ve up my dream of being a	singer, Mum.	
	— No dream	is too big and no dreame	er is too small.	
	A. It depends C. That's unusual	gao	B. Don't mention it	
	C. That's unusual		D. Don't lose heart	
Ξ	、Grammar & vocabulary (共	15分,每小题1分)		
	从下面各题所给的 A、B、	C、D 四个选项中 选择证	可以填入空白外的最佳语	朱五百
	然 1 國 日 超 //	CT DETTECT TO	7.500 (上口之间,故臣)	2-20
(led are taken good care of		
(D. /
()11.In China disabl	led are taken good care of B. an	and respected as well. C. the	D. /
()11.In China disable A. a	led are taken good care of B. an	and respected as well. C. the	D. /
()11.In China disable A. a)12.As a rule to fight against	led are taken good care of B. an the disease, people now m B. others	and respected as well. C. the sust enter the hall one after C. another	D. /
()11.In China disable A. a)12.As a rule to fight against A. other	led are taken good care of B. an the disease, people now m B. others	and respected as well. C. the sust enter the hall one after C. another	D. / r D. the others
()11.In China disable A. a)12.As a rule to fight against A. other)13.A robot named Stevie ha	led are taken good care of B. an the disease, people now m B. others s been designed to community B. with	and respected as well. C. the nust enter the hall one after the hall	D. / r D. the others le.
()11.In China disable A. a)12.As a rule to fight against A. other)13.A robot named Stevie ha A. to	led are taken good care of B. an the disease, people now m B. others s been designed to community B. with	and respected as well. C. the nust enter the hall one after the hall	D. / r D. the others le.
()11.In China disable A. a)12.As a rule to fight against A. other)13.A robot named Stevie ha A. to)14.After the argument with	led are taken good care of B. an the disease, people now m B. others s been designed to community B. with his neighbor, Mr. White B. had felt	and respected as well. C. the nust enter the hall one after the hall	D. / r D. the others le. D. after
()11.In China disable A. a)12.As a rule to fight against A. other)13.A robot named Stevie has A. to)14.After the argument with A. felt	led are taken good care of B. an the disease, people now m B. others s been designed to community B. with his neighbor, Mr. White B. had felt	and respected as well. C. the cust enter the hall one after C. another inicateold peop C. for seriously hurt. C. will feel	D. / r D. the others le. D. after
()11.In China disable A. a)12.As a rule to fight against A. other)13.A robot named Stevie has A. to)14.After the argument with A. felt)15.The manager waited patient A. until	led are taken good care of B. an the disease, people now m B. others s been designed to community B. with his neighbor, Mr. White B. had felt ently the custom	and respected as well. C. the nust enter the hall one after C. another micateold peop C. for seriously hurt. C. will feel ner signed the paper. C. before	D. / T. D. the others le. D. after D. is feeling D. unless
(()11.In China disable A. a)12.As a rule to fight against A. other)13.A robot named Stevie has A. to)14.After the argument with A. felt)15.The manager waited patient A. until	B. an the disease, people now many many many many many many many many	and respected as well. C. the nust enter the hall one after C. another micateold peop C. for seriously hurt. C. will feel ner signed the paper. C. before	D. / T. D. the others le. D. after D. is feeling D. unless
((()11.In China disable A. a)12.As a rule to fight against A. other)13.A robot named Stevie has A. to)14.After the argument with A. felt)15.The manager waited patient A. until)16.After some contents.	B. an the disease, people now many many many many many many many many	and respected as well. C. the nust enter the hall one after C. another nicateold peop C. for seriously hurt. C. will feel er signed the paper. C. before manager decided to chant C. received	D. / T. D. the others le. D. after D. is feeling D. unless tige the cooks. D. to receive
((()11.In China disable A. a)12.As a rule to fight against A. other)13.A robot named Stevie hat A. to)14.After the argument with A. felt)15.The manager waited patie A. until)16.After some com A. receive	B. an the disease, people now many many many many many many many many	and respected as well. C. the nust enter the hall one after C. another nicateold peop C. for seriously hurt. C. will feel her signed the paper. C. before manager decided to chant C. received rything necessary for the seriously hurt.	D. / T. D. the others le. D. after D. is feeling D. unless tige the cooks. D. to receive
	A. a)12.As a rule to fight against A. other)13.A robot named Stevie ha A. to)14.After the argument with A. felt)15.The manager waited patie A. until)16.Aftersome com A. receive)17.Don't worry. The meeting	B. an the disease, people now many many many many many many many many	and respected as well. C. the nust enter the hall one after C. another nicateold peop C. for seriously hurt. C. will feel her signed the paper. C. before manager decided to chant C. received rything necessary for the seriously hurt.	D. / T. D. the others le. D. after D. unless age the cooks. D. to receive ceremony. D. had been decorated

2 / 10

()19.The opening ceremony of the eventin Rome on Jan. 21, 2020.				
	A.is held	B. was held	C. will be held	D. has been he	ld
()20.Many sea animals are in	danger anddisa	appear from the Earth some	day.	co
	A. must	B. should	C. need	D. may	a okt
()21.The disease will be defe	eated as long as we	calm and stay strong.	D. may	.90
	A. keep	B. kept	C. are keeping	D. had kept	
()22.Since last year east Afric	can countriesh	eavy rains and widespread	floods.	
	A. experienced	B. have experienced	C. were experiencing	D. had experie	nced
()23exciting form	of dance Tap dancing is!			
	A. What	B. What a	C. What an	D. How	
()24. The fish soup tasted so	that the guests as	sked for more.		
	A. bad	B. terrible	C. well	D. good	
()25.You'd betterlo	ong hours in the office. Go	out and rest for a while from	om time to time.	
	A. work	B. not work	C. don't work	D. not working	g
Д	四、完形填空(共10小题,每小1.5分)				
	通读下面短文,掌握其大	意,然后在每小题所给	的四个选项中,选出一个	最佳答案。	
	There were once two doo	rs in the same house. On	e was a beautiful living-r	oom door, and tl	he other was just a/an
26	A CONTROL NO.				- 3/2 COV
	They both had terrible liv	es. The house was full o	f 27 children who we	re always slamm	ing (摔门)and kicking
th	e doors. Each night, when ev	veryone was asleep, the d	loors would talk about the	eir poor <u>28</u> .	1.920
	The living-room door was always ready to shout with anger, but the bathroom door would calm him down, saying,				
"Γ	"Don't worry. They're children. They'll soon learn. Be patient and things will 29"				
	And so the living-room door would calm down for a while. But one day, after a big party and much slamming an				
	kicking of the doors, the liv		100 NO 10	g, "That's enoug	gh! The next time
so	meone slams me, I'm going				
an	The next day, the first tin				
	it, they decided to buy a r				oken door. mstead or
10	By then the beautiful living	.9			ough, he was now
ab	andoned(抛弃), waiting to b				
hi	s place, and the children we	re treating him with grea	ater_35		
()26. A. new	B. ordinary	C. hea	vy	D. silent

()27. A. nervous	B. lovely	C. naughty	D. polite
()28. A. dream	B. appearance	C house	D. luck
()29. A. matter	B. Improve	C. repeat	D. get
()30. A. seldom	B. luckily	C. happily	D. Finally
()31. A. break	B. teach	C. trouble	D. shout
()32. A. joy	B. fun	C. trouble	D. question
()33. A. selling	B. fixing	C. painting	D. finding
()34. A. beautiful	B. careful	C. patient	D. friendly

第二部分 阅读能力(共30分)

C. care

五、阅读下列短文,从每小题所给的A、B、C、D四个选项中选出一个最佳选项。(共10小题,每小题2分)

A

People often need to take some medicine when they catch a cold or a cough. Now here are the constructions on how to take medicine and store it.

Cold medicine-tablet

)35. A. respect

Adults: One tablet a time. Take two tablets in 24 hour.



D. care

12-18 years of age: One tablet. Take only one tablet in 24 hours.

B. anger

Store at 200c-250c. Take the medicine 60 minutes before eating food.

Cold medicine—syrup

2-4 years of age: 4 ml (0. 8 teaspoon) a time

5-6 years of age: 5 ml (1 teaspoon) a time

7-12 years of age: 7.5 ml (1 and 1/2 teaspoons) a time

Adults: 10 ml (2 teaspoons) a time

Don't take it more than three times in 24 hours. Kid under 2 years old can't take it.

Enclose(附): Honey(蜂蜜) can help you stop colds and coughs, too.

Kids between 2 and 5 years old should take 1/2 teaspoon of honey 3 0 minutes before going to bed.

A full teaspoon for kids between 6 and 11 years old, and two teaspoons for kids from 1 2 to 18 years old.

Just remember NO HONEY FOR KIDS UNDER TWO YEARS

()36. How often should an adult take the tablet?

	A. Once a day.	B. Twice a day.	C. Three times	a day.	D. Four times a day.
()37. When kids are	they can't take the syr	rup.		
	A. 18 months old	B. 36months old	C. 6 years old		D.18 years old
()38. John is twelve years o	old, and he should take	once.		D.18 years old
	A. one tablet or5 ml of s	yrup	B. two tablets	or5 ml of syrup	1.920
	C. one tablet or 75 ml of	syrup	D. two tablets	or 75ml of syrup	NY
			В		
	To reach one local restau	rant. a bowl of Chinese no			
So	candinavian Peninsula(斯堪	的纳维亚半岛), placed be	fore hungry people	visiting the home	e of Santa Claus.
	A Chinese man brought	local dishes <i>reganmian</i> and	d hot pot to Rovani	emi, Finland, beco	oming the first Chinese to open a
re	staurant in the Arctic Circle	(北极圈).			
			7.0		at 21. Twelve years on, he has
	en more and more Chinese apposed home of Santa Clau	1.9	y to enjoy the winte	er holiday. Aurora	Borealis- and of course, the
Su	W		amaticaal What he	a not abangod is tl	sair annatita. Ca I mada tha
de	ecision to open the restauran		ernational, what ha	s not changed is ti	neir <u>appetite</u> . So I made the
	Hu's restaurant serves re	<i>egammian</i> , a traditional Wu	uhan noodle dish w	ith spicy flavor an	id a sesame paste(芝麻)dressing,
	as well as Chinese hotpot. He orders food materials from Chinese trade corporations through e- business platforms and offers				
e-	payment popular among Ch				
c.			1227 1720 V		e tourists who have traveled
II	om thousands of miles away	477			
ne	In Rovaniemi, with a pop cople a hot, spicy experience			than 300 guests in	the peak season to present
P			•	impalf to the Nor	lic (北欧人的)lifestyle with
re	gular skiing and ice fishing		i, itu nas adapted n	misen to the Noic	ile (albx/cha)illestyle with
186		child to Wuhan, and try to	switch between th	e two cities every	half year.
()39. What causes Hu Lians	SON DOWN THE AN SON.		100	
	A. His marriage to a Fini				
	B. His immigration to Fi	3/201			
		Wuhan and the cold weat	her in Finland.		
		ese tourists here and their			
(NVV	ined word mean in Paragra	0		
		70.00	omachs	D. minds	
()41. What is the main idea				
	,	1			

- A. Chinese dishes bring heat to icy country.
- B. Chinese food becomes international.
- C. Wuhan reganmian and hotpot become favorites of Finns.
- D. Hu Liang will always remember his homeland.

C

The World Health Organization(WHO)says that 80% of the world's teens don't get enough exercise to live healthy lives. The report, which was published in the Lancet, was based on research done with students aged 11-17 in 146 different countries. The WHO has been studying teen activity levels since 2001 and reports that not much has changed since then.

The WHO says that kids should get at least an hour of medium to hard exercise every day. This could include walking, running, biking, dancing, playing sports, or many other activities.

More and more research is showing that exercise doesn't just help the body. It can help the brain, too, improving thinking, test scores, and school grades.

One big reason for the lack(不足)of activity in today's teens is technology, such as smartphones, computers, and TVS. Many teens find it very hard for them to pull themselves away from their digital devices(数码设备), whether they are texting, playing games, or watching videos or movies. The WHO warns that young people need to do less playing in the digital world, and more playing in the real world.

Health experts want schools and families to encourage teens to be more active. Teens should take part in sports, whether on official teams or just playing around in the playground.

Experts believe that it's very important for young people to fall into these habits now, because the positive effects(积极影响)of those habits can carry on into adult life. Studies show that the best way to tell how active someone will be as an adult is to look at how active he was as a teen. (274w)

- ()42. According to the WHO, what is the worldwide problem for teens?
 - A. most teens don't exercise enough.
 - B. most teens don, t live healthy lives.
 - C. most teens are not active in class.
 - D. teens spend more time on digital devices.
- ()43. What is Paragraph 4 mainly about?
 - A What benefits teens can get from sports.
 - B. Why teens don't get enough exercise.
 - C. How teens can live a healthy life.
 - D. Why some teens get poor grades in school.
- ()44. What can you learn from the passage?
 - A. Since 2001 the teen activity level has increased.
 - B Doing exercise helps not the body but the brain.



- C. It is not difficult for teens to stay away from the devices.
- D. The habit of doing sports will be beneficial to the adult life.
-)45. Which of the following would be the best title for the text?
 - A. To be active or not?

- C. Do teens get enough exercise?
- D. Does doing sports have positive effects?



As the global pandemic (流行病)speeds up, many are wondering about the effectiveness of masks and when it's necessary to wear them. Most people from the East believe that wearing a mask is important to control the spread of the novel coronavirus pneumonia (NCP 新冠肺炎). But people in the West generally would argue that, unless one is already ill, wearing a mask is simply unnecessary.

In Eastern countries like China, mask-wearing has a long history in their cultures. In fact, people in the East wear masks not just to protect themselves from illness but also for a variety of other reasons.

In many Asian countries, masks are worn in many scenarios(情景)in daily life, such as doing housework or visiting patients in the hospital. They can give people the comfort of being protected.

In recent years, they are worn simply for beauty. Young people in Japan, for example, wear masks as a fashion statement, expressing their personal style through unique designs and patterns.

In Asia, wearing a face mask, deeply rooted in the culture, is also an outward expression of group-oriented values. With one's face partially covered, one becomes part of a giant collectivist(集体主义)whole. "People communicated their responsibilities to the social group of which they were members," wrote Peter Baehr, a research professor in social theory at Lingnan University, Hong Kong disguising an individual's face, it gave greater salience to collective identity. Just like we need to wear uniforms when we are at work or at school."

In Western countries, however, individual values are the most important. As a citizen, it is ones duty to prevent the spread of illness by following proper hygienic(卫生的)procedures, such as washing ones hands and limiting ones contact with others. However, a face mask is kept only for those showing symptoms(症状) of illness.

Whether from the East or the West, social culture and peer pressure have played an important role in one's decision about whether to wear a mask or not. That's because human beings are social creatures who take into consideration what other members of society think of us. The most important thing is to respect others' opinions, no matter how different they are.

- 46. For most people from East, what is of great importance to control the spread of NCP?
- 47. What can marks give people in many Asian countries?
- 48. Why do young people in Japan wear masks?
- 49. If you are a citizen in western countries, how do you prevent the spread of illness
- 50. Who is a face mask kept only for western countries?

第三部分 读写能力(共20分)

七、	用括号中所给单词的适当形式完成下列句子(共10小题,每小题1分)
51.	You can find plenty of when you visit Europe. (church)
52.	This sweater is too tight for me. I need a one. (loose)
53.	I think our school life is full of (laugh)
54.	My doctor has that I should take action to lose weight because of my illness.
	My doctor has that I should take action to lose weight because of my illness. (suggestion)
55.	Shanghai enjoys fame(名声). Therefore, people from all over the world like to
	have a look at this city with their own eyes. (nation)
56.	We gave Mum a surprising party on her birthday. (forty)
57.	Mr. Li will be invited to make aon psychology(心理)this coming Saturday. (speak)
58.	If the activities in our school are more more students will enter for them. (colour)
59.	which bird is the in the world? (loud)
	It might be the male white bell bird (白钟雀) of the Amazon rainforest.
60.	The report on the patient's caught attention of the public. (ill)
八、	2020年上半年我们都经历了疫情、居家学习根据你的实际情况,用英语回答下列问题。(共 2 题,每小题 5
分)	
61.	What do you think of the novel coronavirus pneumonia(NCP新冠肺炎)? Use as many words as you can to describe it.
62.	In your daily life what do you usually do to avoid infection of(感染)NCP? Please list at least three ways.
	In your daily life what do you usually do to avoid infection of(感染)NCP? Please list at least three ways.
	NNN.9a



非选择题答题区域

六、阅读短文,回答问题(共5小题,每小题2分		
46	WWW.gaok	
47	No.	
48.		
49.		
50.		
七、用括号中所给单词的适当形式完成句子(共10小题	(1) (4) (4) (4) (4) (4) (4) (4) (4) (4) (4	
只写所填单词的正确形式即可		
51.	52	
53.	54	
55	56	
57	58	
59	60. 题,每小题 5 分)	
八、根据你的实际情况,用英语回答下列问题。(共2)	题,每小题5分)	
61		
52.		
ANWW.9		